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Wheeling the “A” 

For more information about us: log on to  www.model-a-wis.com   

 

Open Invitation to All Club Members 
 

You are all cordially invited to attend any or all of  
our clubs outdoor events this year. 

Remember, a lot of work and planning goes into each event  
And the best way to say “Thanks” to the chair persons,  

is to attend the event. 
If your car isn’t ready yet or even if you don’t own a Model A 

You are still welcome to come to the events.   
Modern cars are always welcome!! 

Fellowship is as big a part of the club as are the cars!! 
Here’s hoping we see YOU at our clubs outdoor  

events this touring season!! 
 

  Remember: Cars not running yet 
    We Don’t Care 
     Don’t have a Model A 
    We Don’t Care 
     Don’t show up for events 
    Then We Care!!!! 
 
             Sincerely Yours, 
             Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA Board of Directors 

The official newsletter of The Wisconsin Chapter  
Model "A" Ford Club of America  



Board of Directors 2009: 
President: Marty Jannsen 
262-246-7273    president@model-a-wis.com 

Vice President: Mike Quam  
262-785-9021  vicepres@model-a-wis.com  

Secretary: Sue Quam 262-785-9021 
secretary@model-a-wis.com  

Treasurer: Paul Piotrowski 
262-513-1089  treas@model-a-wis.com 

Outdoor: Dave Boucher   262-662-2273 
outdoor@model-a-wis.com  

Indoor: Dan Kane 414-466-6750 
indoor@model-a-wis.com  

Technical: Roger Olsen  262-554-7058 
techmeet@model-a-wis.com  

Club Accessories: Bob Davisson 
414-543-2424  sales@model-a-wis.com 

Sunshine: Dave Neuman 414-327-7170 
awards@model-a-wis.com  

Volunteers for 2009: 
Editor: Sue Quam 
262-785-9021 Cell-414-491-3260 
editor@model-a-wis.com,  msquam@wi.rr.com 
embroidersue@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Carl Doro  
414-259-9692  Webmaster@model-a-wis.com 

Club Property: Rich Miller  
262-782-2240    richandliz@peoplepc.com 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  
262-338-0452 

Paid Advertising: Ed Schultz 
262-251-3043 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 
262-252-4340    marilyn@rodrian.com 

Distribution: Lorraine Schultz  
262-251-3043 

Club Photographer: Barb Sonnen 
414-771-1692      barb2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 

Video Librarian: Ron Smith 
Home-262-628-3688  

Club Historians: Art & Sue Blazek 
262-538-4474      ablazek@wi.rr.com 

April 26 Spring Start up Tour– Hosts Jim Kummer & Carrie Frank 
See page 3 

May 17 May Tour– Hosts Bob & Sandi Davisson  
See page 5 

May 25th Memorial Day Parade– Host Bob Sonnen 
Meet at N. 4th St & Michigan St. Ziedler Park See page 6 

May 22-25 Memorial Day Over Nighter Trip– Hosts The Olsens and 
the Jannsens  See page 6 

June 7 Sharon Model A Days– Hosts Bob & Sandi Davisson 

June 14 June Tour– Hosts Dennis & Anne Wacker  See page 7 

July 4 4th of July Parades- 
Greendale– Hosts Pat & Paul Piotrowski  see page 8 
Franklin– Host Dave Huenink 

July 12 July Tour– Hosts Gene & Betsy Taurman 

July 24-26 Wisconsin Rapids Reunion 

August 11 Congregational Home Car Show– Host Dave Huenink 

August  23 Annual Picnic– Hosts Dave & Linda Huenink 

Sept. 12 Mitchell Manor Car Show– Host Mark Ackermann 

Sept. 13 September Tour– Host Mark Ackermann 

Sept. 19-20 Richfield Thresheree– Hosts Art & Sue Blazek 

Oct 11 October Tour– Hosts Marty & Jolene Jannsen 

Oct 25 Last Outdoor Tour– Hosts Dave & Donna Boucher and 
Mike & Marilyn Brojanac 

Nov 7 Veterans Day Parade– Host Neil Besougloff 

June 14 Flag Day– Stan & Pat Larson  See page 7 

Sept. 26 International Model A Day-  

April 25 Bonus– Technical Seminar– See page 4 

Advanced Timing 
Scheduled Events for 2009 
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OUTDOOR MEET ADVISORY TEAM 
For help in running an event call: 

Jim Kummer 262-895-2897 
Stan Larson 262-251-1655 

Dave Boucher 262-662-2273 



SPRING START-UP TOUR – April 26th 

Dash Plaques to First 50 Cars 
 

Join us for a casual tour through scenic western Racine and Walworth Counties.  Our tour will take you driving 
through back roads and over rolling hills, passing several lakes in the area.  We will also be stopping in front of 
some barns that are part of Racine’s county-wide art project that have painted “quilt patterns” on them.   
 

Ladies please note! 
We have a planned stop at MY STORE, a small country store.  They primarily carry a large selection of herbs, 
spices, and mixes for soup, bread, dips, cocoa and cappuccino.  They also sell tea, pasta, soy candles, soaps and 
some locally handmade crafts. 
 

We should arrive at our final destination, The DMZ Bunker in Rochester, about 4 PM.  Our club will provide a light 
dinner buffet there of hot ham sandwiches, potato salad, snacks and beverages.  Door prizes will also be awarded. 
 

The Bunker has a unique atmosphere of military artifacts and history throughout their establishment including a 
small shop with military clothing and miscellaneous items for sale.  If the weather is accommodating, we can relax 
on a large outside deck overlooking their military helicopter, tank, airplanes and guard tower.  

 
MEETING TIME: 1:00 PM      LEAVE: 1:15 P.M. Promptly 

  
Location: Piggly Wiggly parking lot (formerly Sentry) 
  W189 S7847 Racine Ave., Muskego 
  Racine Ave. (County Y) and Janesville Road (County L) 
 
Questions: Call Jim or Carrie   262-895-2897 
                             Cell    262-210-0718 

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and  
materials for admirers of the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers become 

better acquainted; and to maintain among its members the spirit of good fellowship and sociality 
through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family participation.  
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Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA Bonus Technical Seminar 
Model A Diagnostics 

 

Saturday, April 25, 2009 from 9:00 A.M. - Noon 
(Snow/Rain Date will be the same but on May 2nd) 

  
Drive your Model A to our Technical Seminar. 

You can work on the test engine indoors 
or 

On Model A's in the WARM and sunny outdoors! 
  

You might even get to drive your A home again . . . . maybe 
  

Presented by Al – Tony - Roger @ 
Mail Truck Model A Parts Company 

8509  S. Howell Avenue 
Oak Creek, WI  53154 

  
Questions?  Call Al or Tony @ 414-762-7288 

or Roger @ 262-554-7058 
Bring Your Chair 
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                 *** THE MAY 2009 TOUR *** 
 
Join with us on Sunday, May 17th  for a fun afternoon of Model A touring 
and sightseeing. 
 

We’ll leave promptly at 12:30 PM from McDonald’s just north of the intersec-
tion of West National Ave. (County ES) and South Moorland Road.  Hungry? Grab a burger before 
we start out. 
 

After a little run through the countryside to get the old A’s limbered up, we’ll arrive at the home of 
Mr. Donald Woelbing, the chairman of Carma Laboratories, Inc. in Franklin. Carma Labs’ is world 
famous for producing the very popular lip balm, CARMEX. Here, we’ll be treated to a hands on tour 
of Mr. Woelbing’s private railroad. **** BRING LAWN CHAIRS! !**** 
 

Next, we continue to the nearby Carma Labs Franklin facility where Mr. Woelbing will enlighten us 
about his company’s products. Then, we will view his collection of nearly 50 antique and classic 
automobiles, including three Model A’s and one Model T, housed in their headquarters building.  
 

Following the Carma Labs visit, it’s back in the Model A for a short drive over to Michaelangelo’s 
Pizza, 8330 West Puetz Road, Franklin for a round of pizza and beverages; compliments of your 
chapter. 
 

So, mark your calendar now and plan on hitting the road with us for an enjoyable and different af-
ternoon. Rain or shine ..... we’re on! 
 

Your tour hosts: Bob and Sandi Davisson   414-543-2424 
 

                                         *     *     *     *     *     * 
Is Carmex tested on animals? 
Only the ones we’re related to. Seriously, we never test on animals. We don’t need to, because we’ve got 
so many Woelbing family members to use as test subjects. Our products have got to be good enough for 
our lips before they ever get to yours. Of course, all Carmex products undergo thorough chemical analysis 
and testing before they ever leave our facility. 
  
Why does Carmex tingle when you put it on? 
Carmex contains camphor and menthol. These ingredients give Carmex a cooling effect and help relieve 
the irritation of rough, chapped lips. 
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La Crosse, Wisconsin Model A Weekend  
Memorial Weekend      May 22, 23, 24, 25, 2009 

Drive antique or modern . . . and plan to join our 

Wisconsin Chapter Model A weekend!   
  
Friday, May 22nd Depart from  McDonald’s on Capitol Drive near Hwy 164  
8:16-1/2 A.M. in the morning ON THE DOT  
We will be doing A Mystery Tour in the La Crosse area most of  
Saturday with those who depart with us Friday. 
Hosts:  Marty & Jo Lene Jannsen and Roger & Jan Olsen 
  
Saturday, May 23rd Depart from McDonald’s on Capitol Drive near Hwy 164 
8:16-3/4 A.M. in the morning ON THE DOT 
Hosts:  Dave & Donna Boucher 
  
You have a choice between A two or A three night stay at the Settle Inn in La Crosse.  Our Wiscon-
sin Chapter has been given a price of $78.32/night, including all applicable taxes.  Make your 
Model A Ford Club reservation TODAY!   
 

Phone:  Settle Inn  1-608-781-5100 
  
Sunday morning we will tour Elmer’s Auto & Toy Museum in Fountain City.  You will see lots of  
antique toys, toy cars and real cars.  A low entrance fee will be charged. 
  
A Three Hour Cruise is planned for late Sunday afternoon on the La Crosse Queen.  Cruise (tax & 
gratuity included) = $37.00/adult (children ½ price) Make check out to Wisconsin Chapter and 
send by April 1, 2009 to Roger Olsen 4706 Forest Lane  Racine, WI 53403 
  
Hosts: Marty & Jo Lene Jannsen and Roger & Jan Olsen  
  

Milwaukee's 144th Consecutive 
MEMORIAL DAY PARADE 
MAY 25TH  Meet at 1:00 PM 

 
Corner of  North 4th Street and Michigan at Carl Zeidler Park 

Parade begins at 2:00PM 
 

Join us in parade to remember our veterans who gave their lives while in service to 
their country, so that we can enjoy the freedoms and securities we have today. 

Any questions contact hosts Bob & Barb Sonnen 414-771-1692 
 

http://www.war-veterans.org/Parade.htm 
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JUNE  14th, 2009 
 

Come join us for a very interesting tour that will take place in the city of Milwaukee.  No need to travel a 
great distance to see a different and unique artistic process.  It is a chance to see the project from the 

design stage to the completed art. 
 

Hosts:  Anne & Dennis Wacker 

FLAG DAY PARADE - JUNE 14TH 
We would like to invite our Model A friends to join us for this festive parade to honor the birthplace of FLAG 
DAY.  
 

We will be in the parade held in Waubeka.  This small town goes all out to host this event.  This year Vietnam 
Veterans will be honored. 
 

Meeting Point: Cedarburg General Store Museum. W61 N480 Washington Ave. Cedarburg, WI.  
1-262-377-9620 
 

Time: 10:00AM   We will have a guided tour of the museum.  This an old time general store featuring items 
from 1900 up to the 1950’s 
 

Lunch: Wayne’s Drive Inn, with car hops on skates or dine in. 
 

Depart to Flag Day Parade in Waubeka.  Please RSVP with the Larson’s so we know how many Model “A”s we 
will have. 
 

Stan & Pat Larson 
262-241-1655 

OPEN 
Monday-  
Saturday 
10:30 am  

to 
7:00 pm 

3146 S. 27th St (414) 671-2118 

Closed  
Sunday’s 
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Village of Greendale, 4th of July Parade 
 
Date:      Saturday, July 4, 2008 
 
Time:      9:30 AM  Line up 
      10:30 AM  Parade start 
 
Place:      Southridge Parking Lot 
      South End 
Area:      Golden Locust 
Spaces:    6, 7, & 8 

Please consider participating in this parade!  It’s fun and down hill all the way! 
Plan on attending? 
Give a call with questions or to confirm. Thanks, 

Paul or Pat Piotrowski 
262-513-1089 

 

  Wisconsin Chapter Member  
  Al Downs 

Mail Truck Model A 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Providing all of your Model A needs 
8509 S. Howell Ave 

Oak Creek, Wi 53154 
414-762-7288 

 

We now offer shipping and Model A Service 
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                       WORLD WIDE 
    EVENT 
 
                        Check out page 17 in the 
March/April 2009 copy of the Restorer 
Magazine. On International Model A Day 
September 26th 2009, Model A’s around 
the world are going to take to the roads.  
Our club would like to be a part of the 
worldwide event. We need ideas and a 
chairperson or persons to host the event. 
This would be an added outdoor event to 
our calendar. Any questions, ideas or vol-
unteers for this world wide event contact 
our outdoor chairman Dave Boucher at 
262-662-2273 or e-mail at 
dndbchr@yahoo.com. 

 
WANTED: 
 
We are in need of  
back up photographers 
for club events. Barb  
Sonnen is doing a fine job, but she can’t 
be expected to be at every event. Here’s 
a good chance to help out our club. If 
you’re attending club events and you 
take pictures anyway you’re a perfect 
candidate for the position. After an event 
all you do is e-mail your pictures to our 
editor for use in the newsletter. Here’s a 
chance to be active in the club and have 
fun at the same time. Please respond to 
the outdoor chairman Dave Boucher at 
262-662-2273 or e-mail at 
dndbchr@yahoo.com. 
Thanks Dave 
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ARE YOU MISSING THE BOAT?? 
 
If you’re not using our club web site model-a-wis.com you’re missing the boat. Any-
thing you need to know about club activities past and future is listed there. You can 
check out the current issue of Wheeling the A or past issues. Need a membership form 
or a check request form? You can download one from our site. You will find many more 
features you can use. Our web master, Carl Doro has done a great job of setting up a 
very informative site. Thanks Carl!! Make sure you view the photo section. Just click on 

the photo box to see the current photos and then click it a second time to see photos of past events.  Look for 
the newsletter to be posted on the website the first of every month.  Don’t be left on shore, check it out. This 
is the first in a series of thanks to all our members in volunteer positions.-Dave Boucher 

From The President 
 
Time flies.  It seems like yesterday that I wrote my first letter for the March issue of  
Wheeling The “A”. 
 

Thanks to Stan Larson for the great rearview article about the “Gangster Reunion” and  
Sue Quam for inserting the pictures in the right places.  Really neat!  Go to our club website  
and see Wheeling The “A” rearview article in color.  Carl Doro (our webmaster) put a banquet slide show with 
music on the website.  Thanks, Carl!   
 

Recent event pictures that Carl has put on the website include the horn rebuild, chili & salsa cook off, the swap 
meet, March indoor meet and the St. Patty’s Day parade.  Take a look at some great pictures.  Barb Sonnen is 
getting some photographer assistants so look for more great pictures on the web and in the newsletter. 
 

I talked to Carl about putting a picture roster on the web of our members with their cars.  This roster would not 
include phone number, email address and street address.  It would just be your name and the town, village or 
city you are from under the picture.  Carl and I would like to hear from members about this idea.   
 

A big Thank You to Roger and Jan Olsen for organizing and taking charge of the swap meet on March 1st.  
Look for Roger and Jan’s report on the event in this newsletter.   
 

Well the indoor season is over and it ended with some snowflakes.  I think those were the largest flakes I have 
ever seen.  Thanks to Dan Kane, our indoor chairman for a great season and thanks to Sally Neuenschwander 
for all her help.  I don’t think Dan could have done it without her! 
 

I have had enough winter and can’t wait for the outdoor season to start.  Dave Boucher, our outdoor chairman 
has a long list of events for 2009.  Check page two of this newsletter for that list.  Dave has had dash plaques 
made for the spring start up tour.  I think he may have a prize for anyone who can tell him what is unique about 
the plaque.  Dave has mentioned that Saturday, September 26th is International Model A Day and he is consid-
ering a club event for that day.  Dave’s goal for this year is to have an increase in attendance at the outdoor 
events.  Remember that if your “A” is not running or if you don’t have an “A”, a modern car is welcome or 
call a member for a ride in their “A”.  We want to see more of you this year! 
 

My goal for 2009 is 5,000 miles on the “A”.  Wish me luck! 
 

I hope to see you on April 26th. 
 

Marty 



          APRIL 2009                        **PAGE 12**                www.model-a-wis.com 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 
for March 8, 2009 

 
Present: Dave Boucher, Dan Kane, Paul Piotrowski, 
Dave Nueman, Roger Olsen, Marty Jannsen, Mike 
Quam, Sue Quam, Bob Davisson. 
 

Meeting called to order at 1:30 PM by President  
Jannsen 
 

Vice President – Mike Quam:  The board approved 
two new members at last nights BOD meeting, Rhody 
& Carolyn Megal and Steve Blundon.   
 

Secretary – Sue Quam: Motion to accept the minutes 
as written from the previous meeting was made by  
Carrie Frank and seconded by Jim Kummer.   
Currently we have 275 members. 
 

Treasurers Report – Paul Piotrowski: The Treasur-
ers report was given.  Paul updated us on the swap 
meet deposits, this year vs. last year. This year’s gate 
sales were higher.  
 

Outdoor Meet Coordinator – Dave Boucher:  Check 
the advanced timing for the many events we having 
coming up. Memorial Day Overnighter is coming up 
soon, make sure to call and reserve your hotel room 
and sign up and pay Jan Olsen for a reservation for the 
dinner cruise if you’re interested in going. We will 
have two different departures. One Friday and one  
Saturday, check the Wheeling for information.  August 
picnic hosts will need help running the picnic, please 
sign up to help.  Sept. 26th is International Model A 
Day.  It would be nice if we had some kind of event 
that day, if interested in running an event, contact Dave 
Boucher. 
 

Indoor Meet Coordinator – Dan Kane:  We are  
using the old hall for today, the large hall was double 
booked.  Thank you to Wally and Sally Kaufman for 
todays movies.  Our next indoor meet will be Nov. 8th, 
2009,  that days event will be an antique dealer who 
will appraise our items.  
 

Technical Meet Coordinator – Roger Olsen:  Satur-
day, April 25th will be an additional seminar on trouble 
shooting and diagnosing problems. Every one in atten-
dance will receive a laminated trouble shooing guide to 
keep in your cars. Roger would like some feed back 
and ideas for next seasons technical seminars.  
 

Club Accessories – Bob Davisson:  Times Embroi-
dery has a monthly special on denim shirts for the 
month of March.  Hopefully we will get information 
from Times on advance sales and get that informa-
tion into the Wheeling in time for members to take 
advantage of the sales.  
 

Sunshine & Awards – Dave Neuman:  No sun-
shine to report 
 

Old Business: Swap Meet- Thank you to all those 
who helped with the swap meet.  There were 30 
more vendors this year. Many customers commented 
on what a nice swap meet we put on.  Next swap 
meet is Feb. 28, 2010.  
 

New Business:  Dave Boucher suggests we have a 
few more photographers, as Barb Sonnen can not be 
expected to be at every event. Anyone wishing to 
take pictures please let any of the board of directors 
know. 
 

The club banner is aging and looks out dated. The 
board is accepting idea’s and drawings for a new 
banner.  
 

The Board of Directors has decide that the newsletter 
should be posted on the website on the first of every 
month.  
 

The Rapids reunion is looking for items for the 
goodie bags. Register before July 1st and save $5.00.  
Camping fee this year is a flat fee of $15.00 whether 
your there one night or three. Rapids reunion com-
mittee is looking to purchase a walk in cooler.  WI 
Chapter members voted all in favor and one oppos-
ing the purchase.   Motion was made by Mike 
Yokovich and seconded by Jim Kummer to donate 
$125.00 for raffle prizes for the reunion.  
 

Motion to adjourn made by Bob Sonnen and  
seconded by Dave Rozman. 
 

Respectfully submitted by  
 

Sue Quam, Secretary 
Wis. Chapter Model A Ford Club 
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FIFTY YEARS AGO, 1959 - No information is available. 
 

FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1964 - A few hardy souls ventured to Madison, Wisconsin, to drive their “A’s: in a 
parade that ended at the Governor’s Mansion.  The group toured the mansion and had refreshments. 
 

FORTY YEARS AGO, 1969 - The club held the biggest swap meet in the Midwest.  There was a $.50 donation to 
enter and vendors paid $2.00 to rent spaces.  Art Sternhagen handled publicity, Wally Wall took care of clean-up, 
Larry Koser was in charge of food concessions, and Francis Drake was in charge registrations. 
 

THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1974 - The family of the month was Dick Erickson’s family.  A suggestion was made 
that we have two dances a year. 
 

THIRTY YEARS AGO, 1979 - The technical seminar hosted representatives of the Champion Spark Plug Company.  
The reps explained spark plug heat ranges, and the effect they have on engine performance. 
 

TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1984 - The Village Ramblers entertained the club during the ice cream social.  Hosts 
were Dick and Carla Lauwasser. 
 

TWENTY YEARS AGO, 1989 - The spring start-up tour was a visit to the Heritage Museum in Hartford.  The group 
viewed many nice cars, including the Kissel.  The Kissel was manufactured in Hartford from 1906 until 1931. 
 

FIFTEEN YEARS AGO, 1994 - An impromptu tour was held at Old World Wisconsin.  Muskego County Park was 
the place for ladies to learn to drive a Model A, as this was the theme of the April seminar.  Fifteen Model A’s 
participated in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. 
 

TEN YEARS AGO, 1999 - Lee and Karen Pagel organized a tour to Yerkes Observatory in Lake Geneva. 
 

FIVE YEARS AGO, 2004 - The spring start-up tour, hosted by Pat and Stan Larson, took a slow drive on back roads 
to Portage, Wisconsin.  The group visited a cheese factory, general store, a bakery that uses wood to heat the ovens, a 
quilt shop, a sawmill, a log home, and other points of interest. 
 
Submitted by Art and Sue Blazek 
 

Reminiscing with the Historian 

 
 

Todd Ryan Cornell is 
the nephew of  

Darrell and Marlene  
Cornell 

 
 

Article found in 
Boomers 

March 2009 
 

Submitted 
By 

Pat & Paul  
Piotrowski  

 
Article continued 

On next page 
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Car Shows and Swap Meets: 
 

April 25-26 Spring Jefferson Swap Meet and Car Show 
 

May 3, Drive the Mile is a unique event that will take place rain or shine on Sunday, May 3rd.  Minivans, mopeds, work 
trucks, classic cars and motorcycles will all be allowed to take laps around America's Legendary Oval. Drivers must be 
insured and 18 years of age, passengers of any age ride free. 
Admission to participate in “Drive The Mile” will remain at $15 plus two non-perishables for the Hunger Task Force of 
Wisconsin.  Drive The Mile event details are forthcoming, and will again include a huge classic car show, race cars on 
display, refreshments and more! 
Please continue to visit www.milwaukeemile.com for more information 
 

May 17, Wisconsin Early Mustangers 27th Annual All Ford Show and Swap 
Location: Ewald's Venus Ford, 2727 E Layton Ave., Cudahy.  Hours: 8am-3pm 
Admission Fees: Spectators-Free, Show Cars $8 B4 May 1, $10 day of show   
Details: Rain or Shine. Check-in 8-11:30am. Dash plaques to all show vehicles! Trophies in 26 classes plus People's 
Choice and Dealer's Choice. For more info, call Tom Miller, President at 414-764-6726,  
e-mail Dawn at treasure65@hotmail.com or go to www.wemustangers.com. 
 

July 9-12,  Iola Car Show and Swap Meet, Iola WI 
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This article was printed in the January, 2006 Volume Two, Issue One of the Model A Times. 
Subscriptions are available for four issues for $25.00 per year. 
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Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA Technical Seminar  
Aaa-ooooo-ga!         

Thursday, February 19th  
  

We had a mixture of 6 volt and 12 volt Model A horns brought to 
our February seminar to see if the Aaa-ooooo-ga could be resur-
rected to the individual horn.  Al, Tony and I worked on each horn 
trying to find what the particular problem was.  Several men choose 
to work on their own Model A horn and get their “Aaa-ooooo” 
back with “ga”!  
  
We re-did the fields on one 6 volt horn to change it to a 12 volt sys-
tem.  We also had to re-wind one 6 volt horn.  The majority of 
horns brought in only needed a brush set . . . that is new springs and brushes.  
  
After working with several different horns, we noticed most problems seemed to be solved quickly with a 
drop or two of oil on the ends of the armature to get that distinctive Aaa-ooooo-ga sound again!  
  
We came to some interesting conclusions as we finished working 
on the horns.  Almost all of the horns brought in were ready to 
Aaa-ooooo-ga again with just a few drops of oil and clean-
ing.  Only one Model A horn brought to this seminar needed mi-
nor surgery to help it Aaa–ooooo-ga again! 
  
REMEMBER - - - in case you take your Model A horn apart - - - 
that round horn motor ratchet at the end of the arma-
ture is a LEFT HAND THREAD!  The club member 
found it will break off real quick if you work it like a right-hand 
thread! 
  
“A Thanks” to all who came out on this brisk Wisconsin night to Mail Truck to get ready to Aaa-ooooo-ga 
in 2009. 
  
Remember, you can always call Wally Kaufman, Mike Brojanac or me with any questions you may 
have.  Never can tell, we might even know the answers to your question! 
  
Roger, Technical Chairman 
 

The Rearview Mirror………….. 



The Rearview Mirror………….. 
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44th Annual  

Greater Milwaukee Area Winter Swap Meet 
  

There are many stories from our greater Milwaukee 
area winter swap meet and I would like to share ‘A’ 
few with you!  There’s one about some special club 
members and ‘A’ couple of friends.  We entered 
Washington County Fair Grounds buildings Satur-
day evening at 8:00 p.m. and began to have a 
panic attack as we saw the scene in front of us!  We 
would not have even begun to mark swap spaces 
without the outstanding effort by each individual 
with us! 
  
The “old” building had chairs stacked in groups 15 high totaling 1,700 chairs on the main 
floor; there were bleachers with 15 high rows of seats on two sides of the room; the third side 
of the room had a stage and several gigantic tubs of musical equipment. 
  
The “new” building had an animal show which had ended hours earlier that Saturday after-
noon.  But, some of the animals and their handlers were still on site and had not begun to exit 
the premises.  It would be safe to say the condition of the building was challenging! 
  
With the phenomenal effort by our people and the Washington County Fair Grounds staff, 
every person worked quickly and efficiently to get the previous events cleaned up and ready 
the building for our swap meet just hours away.  These incredible people finished all swap 
space marking by one (1) minute to 12:00—midnight!   
 

A Very Special Thanks and Appreciation to: 
Mike Olsen            Pete Olsen           Pat Piotrowski       Paul Piotrowski 

                 Gary Schwabe       Andy Schwabe        Bob Schaefer         John Boticki 
AND Dave and his Washington County Fair Grounds crew. 

  
I am sorry to say we were notified of a small problem after marking was completed in the new 
building.  When we finished measuring all the vendor spaces Paul noticed . . . he had made a 
300th of 1(one) inch miscalculation in the overall layout of the building!!!   
  
We appreciate the men who stood outside in the brisk 
(single digits on the thermometer) early morning Wiscon-
sin air to direct our vendors.  Gary Schwabe and William 
Ford took charge of the vendor entrance gate.  Eric Haban 
and Bob Schaefer then directed people to the correct 
building where their vending space was located. 
  
The majority of vendors took time to mention how much 
they appreciated the unloading help they received from 
our Wisconsin Chapter members.  They were impressed by 
the terrific members from our club!  Continued on next page 



‘A’ special “Thanks” to Sandy Ford who went above and beyond the call of duty Sunday morn-
ing.  Sandy knows how to remove a gallon of bright yellow paint when spilled in a gigantic pud-
dle in the Expo Center entrance.  Todd (Washington County crew) and Sandy did such an out-
standing job cleaning the paint off the floor, that the floor looks better than new! 
  
We are most thankful for the invention of cellular phones!  These wonderful devices make com-
munication so much easier! 
  
For those of you who wish to purchase new steel toe boots, you need to talk with Sarge about 
how to purchase new boots for only $5.00! 
  
Near the end of the day, Gary Schwabe put a “FREE” sign for items still on his trailer.  But, a man 
had to buy the trailer Gary used to bring his “stuff” because Gary would not give the trailer away 
free! 
  
‘A’ special “Thanks” to my sister-in-law, Bea Olsen, for letting me use her electric wheels so I 
could keep on the move all day.   
  
Our swap was ‘A’ success because of our club members who gave so generously of their 
time.  We appreciate all our extraordinary members who pitched in wherever they saw a need and 
took care of it.  ‘A’ special “Thanks” to everyone who helped take tape off the floor!  We hope 
your fingers have recovered!   
  
We hope we listed the names of all who worked Swap Day.  Please let us know if we inadvertently 
missed anyone.  
   Mark Ackermann          Tony Baudo                     Jim Berenz 
       Neil Besougloff             Mike Brojanac                 Mary Ciocarelli 
         Mike Clinnen                Marlene Cornell               Bob Davisson  
        Sandy Davisson            Carl Doro                        Al Downs  
         Bob DuKatz                  Gene Engel                      Joan Engel 
         Jerry Flynn                    Sandy Ford                      William Ford 
         Ron Fowler                   Eric Haban                       Erwin Haban 
         Jess Janke                     Jo Lene Jannsen               Marty Jannsen 
        Sarge(Greg)Jennik         Dan Kane                        Pat Larson 
        Stan Larson                  Charlie Morgan                Kris Morgan 
        Al Mueller                     Sally Neuenschwander     Ron Neumann 
        Mike Olsen                   Pete Olsen                       Pat Piotrowski 
         Paul Piotrowski             Mike Quam                      Bob Schaefer 
         Andy Schwabe              Gary Schwabe                  Aaryn Schwark 
         Joe Schwark                  Barb Sonnen                    Bob Sonnen 
         Glenn Willcox      Dave Boucher 
  

Our Greater Milwaukee Area Winter Swap  
Succeeded Because of  

You! 
  
Roger & Jan 
 

The Rearview Mirror………….. 
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The Rearview Mirror………….. 

March 2009 Indoor Meet 
  
The last indoor meet of the season met with great success. 
Wally & Sally Kaufman were the event hosts, and movies 
were on the menu.  First we had a Henry Ford History of 
the Model A Ford borrowed from the library.  Next we had a 
slide show (from the Wisconsin Chapter Film File).  WHAT 
A HISTORY!  Pictures from the '70 National Meet at Mil-
waukee and the '94 World Meet at Lake Geneva.  Also in-
cluded were pictures of past picnics,  
Christmas party's, indoor, outdoor and tech meets. 
  
Sally insisted we serve popcorn to go along with the movies just like the real shows. A great 
time was had by all and great thanks need to go out to the Kaufmans.  They have agreed to 
show more old movies to go with the chocolate chip cookie contest in March 2010. 
  
Submitted by Dan Kane     Photographs by Barb Sonnen 

Welcome to New Members: 
  
 Rhody & Carolyn Megal    Steve Blundon 
 3331 N. Knoll Terrace    10744 S. Nicholson Rd. 
 Wauwatosa, WI 53222    Oak Creek, WI 53154 
 414-476-1836     414-764-1087 
 rhodym@megal.com    stevelundon@yahoo.com 
 1930 Roadster     No car yet, looking to be  
        Educated before buying a Model A 
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The Rearview Mirror………….. 

NEED HELP WITH YOUR “A”?  QUESTIONS THAT YOU  
NEED ANSWERS TO?? 

 
Call our technical advisers :        

Wally Kaufman 262-628-3003    
Roger Olsen 262-554-7058   

Mike Brojanac 262-252-4340 
 
 

Please send all Wisconsin Chapter  
Correspondence to: 

Wisc. Chapter MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-513-0448  

 
For Future Paid Ads, Please contact: 

Ed Schultz 
N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

Phone: 262-251-3043 



The Rearview Mirror………….. 
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St. Pats Day Parade– March 14th 
 
The weather was sunny and with temps in the mid 50’s, couldn’t ask for 
a better day for the Milwaukee Annual St. Patrick's Day Parade.  We 
traveled through Milwaukee’s beautiful downtown streets.  The side-
walks were lined with thousands of spectators taking in the beautiful 
weather, the parade and of course our 8 Model A Fords.  Thanks to: 
Roger & Jan Olsen, Carl Doro, Bob & Barb Sonnen and Andi, Glenn 
Willcox and his co-pilot Bob the dog, Bob & Kitty Schaefer, Ron Fowler 
and Neil Besougloff for joining myself and my dad in this years parade.  
It made for a great line up with 2 trucks and 6 cars.  Thanks again to all 
and see you next year! 
-Mike Quam 

Glenn Willcox & Bob 

Some wayward Leprechauns   

HORSE power vs. Model A horse power 

Bob– Our official  
Parade mascot 

Quam and Fowler pick up trucks 

Lined up and waiting! 

Photos by Barb Sonnen and Glenn Willcox 
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FOR SALE:  Beautiful 1931 Model A Pickup: Restored to all original. Vaga-
bond Green with black fenders, Medium Cream pin striping. Less than 500 
miles on a 2007 frame-up restoration. $22,900 Includes custom manufac-
tured complete enclosure Omni-dry carjacket, custom “pickup” dust cover, 
and 1 generic dust cover. Call Bob @ 920-946-1292: Sheboygan, Wisconsin. 
Runs very smooth drive it home.  
 
FOR SALE:  1929 Model A Sedan, Original colors, Seal Brown/Rose Beige.  LeBaron Bon-
ney interior.  Dual Side mounts. $13,000.00 Contact Dick Ziegert 920-725-7810 or email  
iluvaaaas@yahool.com 
 
WANTED: Radiator for a 1929 Model A.  Call Dan Hedtke 920-359-0360 
 
If anyone has a Model A for sale they can contact me and let me know. I constantly have 
people looking for cars and may be able to help sell their cars. 
Al Downs  414-762-3731 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

Sunshine Report: 
 

Emmalyn Smith was the star of the "Believe" program at Sea World - San Antonio. She 
was selected to be on stage with the whale trainers, she introduced herself- told the audi-
ence what her dream was (to become a teacher) and called Shamu to the lower part of the 
stage.  
 
Sue Quam had arthroscopic knee surgery on Friday the 13th. 

 Ordering your club apparel... 
Call- Times Custom Apparel. 920-994-4396. Business hours will be Monday through Friday, 9:00 
A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 
 

When you call to place an order, the printing company’s main switchboard will answer. At that time,  
please ask to be connected to Times Custom Apparel.   
Due to the extra pages, the order form is not included in this months Wheeling. 
 

 

At five minutes and six seconds after 4 AM on the 8th 
of July this year, the time and date will be -- 
 

 04:05:06 07/08/09.  
This will not happen again for a thousand years. 

Thanks to Marilyn Brojanac for submitting this info 



New Membership Application 
 

Name_____________________________ Spouse__________________ __ Date_________________ 
 
Address____________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_______________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)________________ E-Mail________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
I understand that my $25.00 dues include membership only  
in the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA, Inc. until the end of the 
current calendar year.  The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. 
recommends that you consider joining the National Model A 
Ford Club of America with the additional dues of $40.00 
payable to them. 
Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or  
Wisconsin Chapter.  
Make checks payable to Wis. Chapter MAFCA 
 

Send To: 
Mike Quam 

Vice President/New Member 
Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-785-9021 
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Wheeling the “A” 
 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 
Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 
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What do you call a rabbit with fleas?....................................................................Bugs Bunny 


	SPRING START-UP TOUR – April 26th

	Dash Plaques to First 50 Cars

	MEETING TIME: 1:00 PM	     LEAVE: 1:15 P.M. Promptly

	Mail Truck Model A


